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Kenilworth Safer Neighbourhood Team is based out of Jubilee House, 
Kenilworth. Please note there is no public access to Jubilee House 
without prior arrangement. You can contact your local SNT via: 
 
Tel: 01926 684404 
Email: kenilworth.snt@warwickshire.pnn.police.uk 
Twitter: @KenilworthCops 
Website: www.warwickshire.police.uk  
 
To report an incident/crime, dial 101 for non-emergencies and 999 in an 
emergency. Do not report directly to Kenilworth SNT. 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Kenilworth Community Forum 
 

The next Kenilworth Community Forum shall be held at 18:30hrs on Tuesday 
02-OCT-2018 at Kenilworth Senior Citizen’s Club, Abbey End car park, CV8 
1QJ. Please arrive promptly so that the meeting can start on time.  
 

The policing priorities to be conducted by Kenilworth SNT between June 2018 
and October 2018 were agreed at the June 2018 forum. Please click on the 
following link to view the current policing priorities for Kenilworth and Burton 
Green: https://www.warwickshire.police.uk/article/48672     
 

For more information 
 

Please email – Southernareateam@warwickshire.gov.uk or visit 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/kenilworthforum  

 

Covering 
 

Abbey Ward - Park Hill Ward - St. John’s Ward - Burton Green 
 



 

 
HMRC - Telephone Scam Alert 

 
 

Warwickshire Police are continuing to urge people to be 
vigilant following a spate of scam phone calls across the 
Warwickshire and West Mercia policing areas. 
 
 
Typically the scammers will target elderly or vulnerable people, pretending to 
be from the police, and telling callers that their bank card has been used 
fraudulently. Often the callers have stated that they are from the HMRC, but 
they have been known to claim that they are from the local Police, MI6 or the 
fraud squad. 
 
Sometimes they will ask the caller to contact their bank, but remain on the line 
in order to obtain bank details, before sending a courier to collect the card. On 
other occasions they have asked the victims to transfer money to a secure 
police account, asking them to call back to verify that they are genuine, whilst 
holding the line. Sometimes they have told the victims to attend the bank to 
transfer money but told them that bank employees are involved in the scam, so 
not to mention it to them. 
 
More recently callers have told victims that they are from Customs and Excise 
and that they have paid too much tax. In order to get this back they must pay 
an amount of money via a courier 
 
Detective Chief Inspector Tim Bower said "West Mercia Police take these 
scams extremely seriously. The scammers will often target those who are 
elderly and vulnerable, having a hugely detrimental impact even if they are 
unsuccessful in obtaining money. The scammers will try a number of different 
tactics and we'd ask you to share the following advice, particularly with any 
elderly friends or relatives.” 
 
Never hand out any personal details over the phone. Remember that the 
genuine police or banks, would never ask for your PIN, ask you to transfer 
money to them or send a courier to collect your cards. 
 

If you do receive a call like this please hang up immediately 
and call 101 from a different phone. If there is a crime in 
progress, please call 999. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Follow your local SNT on Twitter 

@KenilworthCops 



 
 
 

Crime Prevention Information 
 

• For car key burglary crime prevention advice visit 
https://www.warwickshire.police.uk/article/8695  

• For home security advice visit 
https://www.warwickshire.police.uk/article/12997  

• For shed/garage security advice visit 
https://www.warwickshire.police.uk/article/13014  

• For property marking advice visit 
https://www.warwickshire.police.uk/article/13008  

• Register your property on Immobilise the UK national property register. 
For more info visit https://www.warwickshire.police.uk/article/12998  

• For pedal cycle security advice visit 
https://www.warwickshire.police.uk/article/20816   

 

If you would like a visit to discuss home security and/or any 
concerns, please contact Kenilworth SNT on 01926 684404 or 
kenilworth.snt@warwickshire.pnn.police.uk  

 
 

 
 

Kenilworth SNT Calendar / Events 

Please visit https://www.warwickshire.police.uk/article/3378 to view the 
Kenilworth SNT Calendar / Events.  

 
 
 

Incidents 
 

Below is a selection of incidents that have occurred in the Kenilworth 
and Burton Green area during June 2018. 
 
 

Abbey Ward 
 
Vehicle Crime: Between 17:30hrs and 17:45hrs Tuesday 05-JUN-2018 
unknown offender(s) forced entry into a red Alfa Romeo that was parked at the 
roadside on Crackley Lane, Kenilworth. Offender(s) stole a bag, plus contents 
from the passenger side of the vehicle. Bank cards were subsequently used. 
 

Burglary: Between 22:00hrs Tuesday 05-JUN-2018 and 07:00hrs Wednesday 
06-JUN-2018 unknown offender(s) forced entry into a residential property on 
Clinton Lane, Kenilworth. Offender(s) forced entry via a rear patio door. An 
untidy search was conducted. Nothing appears to have been stolen. 
 

Theft: Between 10:00hrs Wednesday 13-JUN-2018 and 10:00hrs Thursday 
14-JUN-2018 unknown offender(s) stole a Honda lawnmower from a farmyard 
off Crackley Lane, Kenilworth. 
 



 
 
 
 
Abbey Ward incidents continued… 
 
Attempt Burglary: At approximately 02:20hrs Friday 22-JUN-2018 three 
unknown offender(s) attempted to force entry into a residential property on 
Butchers Row, Kenilworth. Offender(s) caused damage to a ground floor 
window.  
 
Vehicle Crime: Between 18:00hrs Saturday 23-JUN-2018 and 08:00hrs 
Sunday 24-JUN-2018 unknown offender(s) caused damage to a white ‘66’ 
plate Hyundai i10 that was parked at the roadside on Albion Street, Kenilworth. 
 
Burglary: Between 23:00hrs Friday 29-JUN-2018 and 08:45hrs Saturday 30-
JUN-2018 unknown offender(s) forced entry into a residential property on 
Randall Road, Kenilworth. Offender(s) stole a pedal cycle and a laptop. 
 
If you would like a visit to discuss security, contact Kenilworth SNT on 
01926 684404 or email kenilworth.snt@warwickshire.pnn.police.uk 
 

Park Hill Ward 
 
Vehicle Crime: Between 21:00hrs Friday 08-JUN-2018 and 05:00hrs Saturday 
09-JUN-2018 unknown offender(s) stole a blue ‘67’ plate Mercedes E-Class 
that was parked outside a residential property on Finham Road, Kenilworth.  
 

Burglary: Between 20:00hrs Thursday 14-JUN-2018 and 08:50hrs Friday 15-
JUN-2018 unknown offender(s) forced entry into a shed located in the rear 
garden at a residential property on Whitemoor Road, Kenilworth. Offender(s) 
stole two pedal cycles. The stolen pedal cycles are described as: a Specialized 
LA Racing Bike and a black hybrid mountain-bike. 
 

Vehicle Crime: Between 00:01hrs and 07:00hrs Friday 29-JUN-2018 unknown 
offender(s) stole a grey Toyota Land Cruiser that was parked on the drive at a 
residential property in Moss Grove, Kenilworth.  
 

St. John’s Ward 
 
Theft: Between 22:00hrs Tuesday 05-JUN-2018 and 07:00hrs Wednesday 06-
JUN-2018 unknown offender(s) stole a pedal cycle from the front of a 
residential property on Oaks Road. The stolen pedal cycle is described as: a 
black and orange gents Carrera mountain-bike. 
 

Burglary: Between 23:00hrs Wednesday 13-JUN-2018 and 07:40hrs 
Thursday 14-JUN-2018 unknown offender(s) burgled a residential property on 
Siddeley Avenue, Kenilworth. Offender(s) gained entry via a rear ground floor 
door. Offender(s) stole vehicle keys from within the property. A ‘17’ plate Audi 
A3 S Line was stolen from the front drive. 
 

Burglary: At approximately 22:40hrs Friday 22-JUN-2018 unknown offender(s) 
forced entry into a residential property on Rouncil Lane, Kenilworth. 
Offender(s) stole vehicle keys from within the property. A silver ‘67’ plate 
Volkswagen Golf GTI and a blue ‘17’ plate BMW 530D were stolen from the 
front drive. 
 



 
 
 
St. John’s Ward incidents continued… 
 
Vehicle Crime: Between 23:00hrs Friday 29-JUN-2018 and 00:01hrs Saturday 
30-JUN-2018 unknown offender(s) caused damage to a white ‘12’ plate BMW 
520D estate that was parked on the drive at a residential property on 
Clarendon Road, Kenilworth. Offender(s) smashed the front windscreen. 
 
If you have information regarding any of the above incidents, please call 
the police on 101. Alternatively you can report information via 
CRIMESTOPPERS on 0800 555 111 or visit their website at: 
https://crimestoppers-uk.org/ 
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